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The Board of Directors of the Association for Jewish Studies (AJS), a professional learned society, records
its opposition to academic boycotts of any kind. We, the AJS Board of Directors, hereby endorse the
eight principles outlined by the American Association of University Professors in its 2005 report
(reaffirmed by the AAUP in May of 2013), On Academic Boycotts:

1. Inview of the Association’s long-standing commitment to the free exchange of ideas, we oppose
academic boycotts.

2. Onthe same grounds, we recommend that other academic associations oppose academic boycotts.
We urge that they seek alternative means, less inimical to the principle of academic freedom, to
pursue their concerns.

3. We especially oppose selective academic boycotts that entail an ideological litmus test. We
understand that such selective boycotts may be intended to preserve academic exchange with
those more open to the views of boycott proponents, but we cannot endorse the use of political or
religious views as a test of eligibility for participation in the academic community.

4, The Association recognizes the right of individual faculty members or groups of academics not to
cooperate with other individual faculty members or academic institutions with whom or with which
they disagree. We believe, however, that when such noncooperation takes the form of a
systematic academic boycott, it threatens the principles of free expression and communication on
which we collectively depend.

5. Consistent with our long-standing principles and practice, we consider other forms of protest, such
as the adoption of resolutions of condemnation by higher education groups intended to publicize
documented threats to or violations of academic freedom at offending institutions, to be entirely
appropriate.

6. Recognizing the existence of shared concerns, higher education groups should collaborate as fully
as possible with each other to advance the interests of the entire academic community in
addressing academic freedom issues. Such collaboration might include joint statements to bring to
the attention of the academic community and the public at large grave threats to academic
freedom.

7. The Association recognizes the right of faculty members to conduct economic strikes and to urge
others to support their cause. We believe, however, that in each instance those engaged in a strike
at an academic institution should seek to minimize the impact of the strike on academic freedom.

8. We understand that threats to or infringements of academic freedom may occasionally seem so
dire as to require compromising basic precepts of academic freedom, but we resist the argument
that extraordinary circumstances should be the basis for limiting our fundamental commitment to
the free exchange of ideas and their free expression.
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